
Cemetery Trustees 
March 7, 2017 
Meeting Minutes 
 
Meeting opened at 6:30 PM 
 
In attendance were Chairman Weeks, Peter Sluski, Guy Pike, and R. Scott Thompson 
 
A discussion of the reversal of the Abandonment of the Thompson-Moulton Cemetery resulted in the 
decision that Guy and Sue would set up a conference call with Attorney Mark Puffer to clear up some 
details. It was noted that although the Selectmen have investigated the reversal procedure not vote has 
been taken by them to proceed. Although invited to attend this meeting, no Selectman  appeared. 
 
It was noted that signage needs to move forward as a cross country ski trail was observed in the 
Townhouse Cemetery recently. Discussion resulted in the decision that Guy will make up a proposed list 
in the absence of Sexton Steve Honeycutt who is seriously ill. The Trustees are seeking help until he can 
return. 
 
Peter Sluski will present the Cemetery Expendable Trust Fund Warrant Article at Town Meeting. 
 
Rights of Burial apaerwork was received for Edwin Thomas and Patricia Luby. 
 
Sue will talk to Diane about a check from the Haleys made out to the Cemetery Trustees. It is suggested 
that they wait until after Town Meeting to pay. 
 
Sue and Guy have been inventorying the number of plots in the Town House Cemetery and verifying the 
Cemetery's maintained by roger Williams to determine the distribution of perpetual care funding in the 
future. This will continue. 
 
A revised Deed will be sent to attorney Puffer and forwarded to Karen who is the point person for the 
public. 
 
Thomas Chiappisi has indicated a desire to s lloyd a cemetery plot back to the Town. The Trustees will 
initiate the procedure after their conference call with Attorney Puffer. 
 
Public input/ comment is always welcome. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:26 PM 
 
Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetary Trustees 
 


